Alliance on Aging and Vision Loss Board Meeting
Minutes for March 17, 2024

President Doug Powell called this special board meeting to order at 4:05 PM EST.  All board members were able to be present except for Sue Staley.  Guests were also present.

Sharon Strzalkowski and Anisio Correia moved the passage of the agenda, and the motion passed.  
Sandy Troiano and Danette Dixon moved the passage of the minutes, and the motion passed.

Treasurer Kathy Gerhardt presented the short form of the treasurer’s report, with a current balance of $14,720.83.  She reported that AAVL has 160 certifiable members with ACB, and that we will receive an invoice for our dues once the report is evaluated.  We have 29 ACB life members.  Anisio and Danette moved the acceptance of this report, and the motion passed.

Much of the remainder of the meeting was devoted to a discussion of  this year’s budget, and the amended items are listed below.
Our ACB convention registration amount projected increase from  $500 to $800.  

Remove cookbook revenue from the equation, as there has been very little activity on this front.

$200 expected revenue from Pampered Chef

$250 for CART expense, to be used when we feature programs about seniors and deaf blindness
Budget PayPal expenses at $100

Remove $1000 from the budget with reference to the AVLNC article  that we helped to sponsor last year, and instead use this $1000 for the AVLNC conference that president Doug will attend. 

No budget for a paid editor

Add $100 for contributions to the ACB Angel fund, fully expecting that we will want to contribute on behalf of a member at some point in the year.
Add $250 to the budget for mailing and copying expenses incurred by our Hourglass editor.

Remove $50 for Marketplace Table, which we will not be staffing this year at the ACB convention
Consolidate the two auction items into a total of $200.
Sharon moved and Larry Johnson seconded the approval of this amended budget, and the motion passed.

A question was asked as to whether we want to continue showing the AAA project on our website, and it was decided to leave it there, as more advocacy in that arena needs to be done.

Sandy will send out an announcement about the revamped website, which is wonderful.

Doug mentioned that the May issue of the Braille Forum will feature articles about blind seniors, and urged us on the board to submit articles for this issue.

Kathy will procure a restaurant gift card in the amount of $100 as our summer convention auction item.

Doug created a letter regarding the reauthorization of the Older Americans Act, and Anisio has forwarded it to advocates who are trying to reach out to their senators about this important legislation.   Larry mentioned the work of Prevent Blindness, but others said that this group is not always in sync with advocacy presented by consumer groups.

Doug will promote a summit about mental health to be held on May 2, and will consider initiating a community call about it afterwards.

Sharon and Sandy moved that we adjourn, and the motion passed.  The meeting concluded at 6 PM EST, and the next meeting will be on Tuesday, April 2,  at 8 PM EST.
Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Strzalkowski

